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Dear IWF Members and Friends,
What a year! Once again, it is a pleasure to highlight the wonderful accomplishments of the Indiana Wildlife 
Federation in our annual report. Thank you for taking the time to read about our work and the strides we are 
making for wildlife in Indiana. 

2016 was full of programmatic successes, organizational and capacity building work, and increased outreach 
efforts. In the spring, we launched our efforts to encourage cities and municipalities to participate in the NWF 
Mayor’s Monarch Pledge. By the end of the year we had twelve cities signed on and committed to actions that 
will help monarch and pollinator habitat. 

Through increased outreach efforts including our successful habitat programs, we reached an estimated 
15,000 people throughout Indiana! We explored new events like the Curiosity Fair at Conner Prairie and the 
Southeastway Park Bug Fest. We also continued with our tried and true events like the IDNR Wild Game 
Cookout (2016 was the 25th Anniversary!) and the Earth Day Indiana Festival. This increased outreach has led 
to 228 new certified wildlife habitats in Indiana, increased interest from universities and colleges in the IWF 
Landscaping the Sustainable Campus program, and a successful native plant sale. 

On the business side of things, at the IWF Annual meeting we updated our bylaws to align with our new 
strategic plan and Board committee structure. Additionally, in an effort to alleviate confusion about 
membership timelines and minimize administrative burdens on our small staff, we changed our membership 
renewal process from a rolling renewal to a yearly renewal set on June 1st each year. 

Thanks to your support, the Indiana Wildlife Federation continues to expand our impact, lay the groundwork 
for a strong and stable organization, and promote sustainable wildlife and habitats for generations to come! 

Yours in conservation,

CONNECT WITH US 

pinterest.com/indianawildlife

facebook.com/indianawildlife

@indianawildlife



BUILDING FUTURE CONSERVATIONISTS

>>  The IWF Kids Contest had 230 students from 15 different 

schools and homeschools participate.

IWF expanded our outreach to youth and families in 2016:
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>>  IWF hosted activities at three People in the Environment 

Days at Cold Spring School. We built milk jug bird feeders, 

wildflower seed bombs, and suet cakes with 290 kindergarten, 

1st, and 2nd grade students.

>>  IWF hosted a Wildlife Scavenger Hunt along the White River 

in downtown Indianapolis for the very first Indiana Children and 

Nature Network’s statewide Nature Play Days event. 

>>  We talked to over 250 people who were interested in learning 

about monarch butterflies at the Southeastway Park Bug Fest. 

>>  IWF hosted a monarch butterfly tagging event 

during the White River Festival in September. We 

tagged 13 butterflies and reported them as part of a 

citizen science initiative. 

>>  At the Earth Day Indiana Festival we built 120 bird feeders with 

youth and families. 

>>  In April, we talked to 35 kids about Indiana wildlife during the 

Going Green Fest at the Indiana State Museum.  

>>  Crystal Nichols, a Ball State University student studying aquatic 

biology, was the recipient of the $1000 IWF Charles Holt Scholarship.

>>  IWF hosted three talented interns in 2016: Cody Dubich, 

Lauren Ooley, and Kathryn Tolley. 

>>  IWF attended Conner Prairie’s Curiosity Fair for the 

first time in 2016. We engaged 185 children through our 

bird beaks and feet matching game, needs of wildlife 

cornhole, and food chain stackers activity.



>>   The Mayor’s Monarch Pledge was a huge success in 2016. 12 cities 

and municipalities across Indiana signed on and committed to actions 

to help conserve monarch butterflies and pollinators. 

IWF had another successful year promoting habitat enhancement and certification:

>>  IWF handed out 450 milkweed plants at Z’Greenfest in Zionsville. 

 

>>  IWF was the recipient of a grant from the US Fish and Wildlife 

Service, funding contract work by John Goss and Jim Bredin to 

coordinate continuing successful efforts to keep Bighead and 

Silver carp out of the Great Lakes.  

In 2016, a new electric barrier was constructed in the 

Chicago Area Waterway and a permanent barrier was 

completed at Eagle Marsh in Indiana. Extensive monitoring, 

netting, and electrofishing continued around the Great 

Lakes and in Illinois waters to control the spread of these 

highly invasive species of carp, which are plankton eaters 

devouring the food supply for native fish. 

>>  IWF presented our Backyard Habitat Workshop at 9 events, 

reaching 260 people during the year.  

>>  228 properties in Indiana were recognized as Certified Wildlife 

Habitats this year. 

>>  Through our Native Plant Sale, we sold 48 plant kits totaling over 

2400 individuals plugs added to landscapes across the state.

>>  Indiana Tech, located in Fort Wayne, committed to 

pursuing certification through the IWF Landscaping the 

Sustainable Campus program. 

>>  The Urban Wilderness Trail, which runs along the 

White River in downtown Indianapolis, committed to 

pursuing certification through the new IWF Sustainable 

Trails program.
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CREATING  HEALTHY HABITAT



>>  IWF joined the Watershed Organization Advisory Committee 

to the Ohio River Valley Water Sanitation Committee (ORSANCO). 

IWF continues to be a strong voice for wildlife and habitat in Indiana and beyond: 

>>  We engaged in legislative and policy issues, Natural Resources 

Commission meetings, the Fish and Wildlife Conservation Committee, 

and authored or signed on to many letters of support or opposition. 

>>  Throughout the year, IWF commented on many issues and 

regulations surrounding sporting, recreation, and wildlife. 

>>  Captive shooting facilities were legalized in the 2016 legislative 

session, a big loss for wildlife in Indiana. IWF continues to monitor the 

Board of Animal Health’s management of these facilities and support 

local and national efforts to slow and stop commercialization of wildlife. 

>>  IWF added its voice in support of protection of our public lands both 

in Indiana and across the nation.

>>  Conservation funding in Indiana was a continued priority for IWF. 

We also supported the national Recovering America’s Wildlife Act.
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SPEAKING FOR  WILDLIFE & HABITAT



MEMBERSHIP & FINANCIALS

Program Services ( 3%)

Reserves (15%)

Individuals (16%)

Grants (64%)

Fundraising & Events (7%)

Management & Operating (25%)

Programming & Support (68%)

68%

25%

7%

64%
16%

15%

3%

2%

Events ( 2%)

Amos Butler Audubon

Bartholomew County Conservation Council

Bremen Conservation Club

Coffee Creek Conservation Club

Dubois County Sportsmen Club

Friends of Goose Pond

Hoosier Outdoor Writers

Indiana Bowhunter Association

Indiana Catfish Conservation Association

Indiana Chapter of American Fisheries Society

Indiana Chapter of the Wildlife Society

Indiana Deer Hunters Association

Lake Maxinkuckee Environmental Council

LaPorte County Conservation Council

Little River Wetlands Project

New Alsace Conservation Club

North Dearborn Conservation Club

Pheasants Forever - Central Indiana Chapter

Pheasants Forever - Coal Creek Chapter

Pheasants Forever - LaGrange County Chapter

Porter County Conservation Club

Reel Women Reel Men

Saugany Lake Conservation Club

St. Joseph River Valley Fly Fishers 

United Are We Conservation Club

White Creek Conservation Club

AFFILIATE & CLUB MEMBERS REVENUE 
$261, 385

EXPENSES 
$261, 384
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EAGLE PATRON ($1000+)

Anonymous 
Drs. John & Wendy Kindig † 
Steve & Elizabeth Mueller *

Stephen &  Jo Van Zant†*

James Wagoner *

BLUE HERON ($500-999)

Charles and Kathy Brinkman *

Combined Federal Campaign 
Engledow Group †

Falcone Volkswagen, Subaru & Saab 
Scott and Ashley Lewis †

SUPPORTING ($100-499)

Chris & Christa Adkins 
James & Marilyn Anderson 
Anonymous † 
Dan Arnholt
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey D. Arnold
Dale & Rhonda Back  
Joe Bacon
Mel Baez 
Nora Baker 
Chuck Bauer

Calvin Bellamy
Bluespring Caverns Park 
Boone County Master Gardeners 
Charles Bowman 
BTS Promotions
Stacy Cachules *

Steve Cecil *

Cheri Casteen 
Ray & Susan Chattin
Christopher Clarke † 

Geoffrey Conrad
Michael & Patricia Cracraft
Ted Darnall
Michael Dault
Mark Dever
Cindy Doxtater †

Evelyn Emerick
Daniel Engel
Jim & Elaine Engledow †

Matt Fechtman *˚  
Gardening Friends
John Goss 
Richard Graves *

Judy & Ron Hagan 
Stephen Haines
Hand Family Foundation, Inc
Jane Hardisty †

Kelly Haza
Nancy Herrin 
Jason Hershberger -
    HB Farms ˚ 
David Hoffman, PhD *  
Hoosier Hills Marina
Dr. Giles Hoyt
Diane Humphrey
Dan Hurley
IBM
Cara Ittner 
Cheryl Kish Swift 
Kenneth & Rebecca Klabunde ˚ 
Kathy Leafgreen
John & Mamie Lilovich - 
    Aquilonia Farms †

Donald Lindemann
Tom Longest
Linda Manuel 
Max & Jacqueline Gibson Foundation
Ray McCormick *

Eric Milby
Robert Naum
Judy Nelsen
Makrouhi Oxian
John & Heather Pankhurst
Robin-Elizabeth Parsley
Mickey Penrod 

Dennis Pepper
Steven C. Pettinga
Callie Potts
Peggy and Paul Reising 
Nancy and George Ringer ˚
Carroll Ritter †

Joe Robb ˚ 
Tom Roller †

James Ruge
Linda Rust 
Leah Rust-Essex - 
    Aquatic Control, Inc. †

David and Jane Savage 
Raymond Schafer
Jan Schrader
Barbara Simpson
Drs. Pat & Susan Stack ˚
William Staruszkiewicz 
State Employees’ Community Campaign
Tom Stayton
Thomas Talbert
Cheryl Taylor
John Tomke †

Chris Torp
Village Garden Club
Jeff Vlach
Karen and Michael Wade

 

Wild Birds Unlimited † - 

         Franchise Support Center 
Jane Wilson
Marjorie Zeigler

Cabela’s 
Three Rivers Fly Fishers 
Wild Birds Unlimited  - Carmel Store
Wild Birds Unlimited - Indianapolis Store

IN KIND DONATIONS

Dale & Rhonda Back
Ray Schafer

HOLT SCHOLARSHIP

Cindy Belcher
   From Paige Stradtner

TRIBUTES 

Phil Alexander 
   From Judith & Dave Ruoff,  
   Jacquelyn Daily, MaryAnn Botcho,  
   John & Lee Reinewald 

MEMORIALS

†  Doxtater Internship Donor 

* Board Member 
˚  New Lifetime Member 

Neal Patrick Belcher 
   From Paige Stradtner
Bruce E. Lehnen 
   From Douglas Ma, Amy Griffith 
   Graydon, Gwen & Paul Butler, 
   Shannon Gaylord, Linda Carlstone, 
   Thomas Kent, Luann Lamie
Jason H. Murphy 
   From Robin McConnell, Jim & Sue Gettz, 
   Dennis & Joyce Adcock, Robert Peitz, 
   Athena Sfakianos, Anonymous
Carl Wayne Wall 
   From Tari Hendricks 
Paula Yeager 
   From Eric Milby
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DONOR SUPPORT



708 E MICHIGAN STREET 
INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46202
WWW.INDIANAWILDLIFE.ORG

Please consider including IWF in your will or 
other future financial plans.  

Contact us for more information and to start 
a conversation about planned giving.

WWW.INDIANAWILDLIFE.ORG/GIVING

If you have already included IWF in your 
future plans, please let us know—we would 
like to thank you for your gift! 

CREATE A LEGACY WITH THE  
INDIANA WILDLIFE FEDERATION 
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